

24 November 2022

Welcome to this weeks newsletter. The temperature has really dropped now and the weather is feeling wintery; please remember to send your child in with a warm coat and make sure that they have their names in it. If they want to bring a scarf, hat or gloves along too then please ensure they are also named.

As always, it has been a busy week at Lea Valley. Last Thursday, year 2 pupils visited the Tower of London as part of their history topic on the great fire of London. They loved seeing such a historic building and walking in the footsteps of past kings and queens but their favourite moment was when they saw the crown jewels including a real crown. Apparently it was very sparkly!

On Friday we all wore something spotty to school and raised a fantastic £69 for Children in Need. We also had some year 3 and 4 pupils represent the school at a football tournament and they made Lea Valley proud with their excellent sportsmanship and determination to succeed.

On Tuesday our reception classes walked to our local library - Coombs Croft - and enjoyed meeting the librarians there and listening to them read a story. Coombs Croft is a lovely library to visit and I strongly encourage you to take your children there regularly to borrow books - both the children and the adults!

Yesterday year 5 went to St Pauls Cathedral. On Friday year 4 are off to the Hackney Empire to watch their pantomime. Also, today we had our final class assembly for this term - 5S shared what they have been learning.

Just a reminder that we are getting closer to our winter productions. This year we will be holding 2 performances of each production so you can choose which one you would like to attend:

For Reception, year 1 and year 2 - Tuesday 6th December at 9:30am and 2:00pm

For years 3, 4, 5 and 6 - Thursday 8th December at 9:30am and 2:00pm

Have a lovely week.

Mrs M Kokotsis

Headteacher

Determination, Honesty, Courage, Ambition, Kindness and Respect.